
LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISOR 

18620 Sportsman Road 
Audubon, MN 56511 
Phone 218-439-6333 

Chairperson: Michael Reep                                   Clerk: Crystal Myers                                   Supervisors: Lloyd Kohler 
Treasurer:   Ruth Pung                                                                                               Jay Maki                      
 
On June 7, 2005 the Lake Eunice Township Board held their monthly meeting at the Lake Eunice 
Townhall.  Chairman M Reep called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  All board members were 
present.  The minutes from May 3rd were approved as written by a motion from L Kohler, 2nd by J 
Maki and it carried.  The treasurer’s report was approved by a motion from L Kohler, 2nd by J Maki 
and it carried. 
 
New Business:  
Jerry Schroeder moving to Willow Lane and is requesting the township take over maintenance of the 
road.  He was informed that there must be 3 permanent residences prior to the maintenance being 
taken over. 
Randy and Janet Salzwedel were present requesting if we have a solution to their water problem on 
Lake Maud.  The supervisors looked at the road and are also aware that this water problem could 
compromise the road.  The ditches will be fixed to correct the grade, rebuild the swail and sod the 
ditch to keep this from happening again. 
Wallace Holm was present from Pearl View Acres stating that the culvert needs to be cleaned out and 
possibly repaired or replaced.  This will be looked at by the supervisors.  He also wanted to check the 
speed limits on the township roads, which is 55mph unless otherwise posted. 
L Kohler made a motion to accept Becker County as assessor, 2nd by J Maki and it carried. 
There was only one gravel quote received which was from EC Anderson.  L Kohler made a motion to 
accept them as our contractor for the gravel, 2nd by J Maki and it carried. 
Jeff Moritz was present from Tanglewood Rd requesting permission to place stone on the upslope of 
the ditch where his evergreens hang over to prevent the grass from getting overgrown. 
There will be letters sent to people on Tanglewood Road to remove trees they had planted in the 
township right-of-way. 
Jeff Moritz also would like us to initiate a no-wake zone or minimum wake zone in the near future 
with some sort of a long term automatic no wake zone clause if the water reaches a certain level. 
A letter was received from residents of Sugar Island requesting repair of their culvert, replace signs, 
repair ditches, fix soft spots and widen their road. 
There was a discussion of possibly paving 3 township roads under a general bond issue.  The soft 
spot on Deroxe Rd will be repaired as well as Morton Oaks by digging out, putting down a mat and 
culvert if needed and possibly tar next year. 
 
Motion by L Kohler to adjourn, 2nd by D Opsahl, motion carried 9:00pm. 
Minutes approved on __5th__day of July 2005. Crystal Myers, Clerk 


